# 28 11.5.18 Westfield Weekly



Dear Parents

#### KS2 SATS

Our Year 6 children have worked extremely hard all year and we wish them all the best for next week as they take their KS2 SATs tests. A reminder, that a hearty SATs breakfast is available from 8:20am (Monday to Thursday only) for children who have returned their slip in Year 6.

# **Congratulations**

#### Our Stars

A huge 'congratulations' to our special stars this week. To achieve this award, children have tried very hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour. Our stars this week are:

Reception	Jack Brock	Amelia Bullen	Sophie Howard
Year 1	Tristan Atkins	George Bothwell	Evelyn Simons
Year 2	Isaac McLaren	Emilia Carter	Tom Gibson-Riley
Year 3	Livy Green	Liam Ingram	Zuzanna Stankiewicz
Year 4	Hollie Booth	Amy Arden	Mia Tuplin-Lloyd
Year 5	Isabella Chen	Coby McCarthy	Evie Benson
Year 6	Niamh Enderby	Hannah Bentley	Flynn Henderson

We are delighted to present a school crossing patrol award this week to **Alfie Rosam-Lee**. This award is for children who exhibit great road sense and lovely manners at the school crossing.

## Amazing Achievements

Well done to the following:

Ella Cuthbertson has achieved a merit in her Grade 2 LAMDA

**Josh Waring** won Gold in the 40m Sprint, 60m Sprint and Basketball, Silver in Hockey and Bronze in Relay, Shot, Cycling and Football at the Dwarf Sports Association 25<sup>th</sup> Anniversary National Games

Amelia Thompson won the U7 solo category and also the U7 duo category with her partner at the UK Street Dance Championships in Peterborough

Congratulations and well done to all children from Bourne Westfield who participated in the Langtoft 3k last Sunday – some great personal achievements!

#### Attendance

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 30th April.

Gold Trophy Mr Clark's Class (99%)

Silver Trophy Mrs Dharamraj's Class (98.71%)

Attendance Ted Mrs Henson/Mrs Taylor's Class (98.62%)

Mrs Chatham/Mrs Bell's Class (98.46%)

# School Information

#### Toddler Music Cancelled

Please note that due to KS2 SATs testing there will be no Toddler Music on Tuesday 15th May.

## Sensory Circuits

A reminder that due to KS2 SATs testing there will be no sensory circuits next week.

#### Year 3

On the morning of Tuesday 15th May, during the children's English lesson, we will be walking to Bourne Woods. This is to inspire the children with their writing of a story based in a familiar setting, the woods.

## School Disco (Please note new timings)

Our next school disco is on Friday 18<sup>th</sup> May. Years 1-3 Disco **4:00pm** – **5:00pm** (Year 1/2 entrance), Years 4-6 Disco **5:30pm** – **6:30pm** (Year 5 entrance). £2.50 per child which includes a drink and crisps. Please note the dismissal arrangements are outlined on the flyer sent home by Parentmail last week. This really helped speed up dismissal after the last disco. If you are able to help at either disco, please contact: Tom Comben: 07715170837 - all help is appreciated.

## Bourne Westfield School Lottery

Congratulations to **Hazel Clark** who was the winner of the school lottery last week. If you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the weekly draw, please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the instructions.

# Calendar Dates - Week Commencing 14th May

Monday 14<sup>th</sup> KS2 SATs Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> KS2 SATs

Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> NO Toddler Music

Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> Year 3 - walk to Bourne Woods

Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> KS2 SATs Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> KS2 SATs

Friday 18<sup>th</sup> School Disco (please see above for timings)

Mrs E Radley Headteacher

Hairi Kadley